
Llantilio Pertholey  

Church in Wales Primary 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I continue to be so very proud of our school.  The        

support from parents in home schooling and following 

the rules coming back to school has been fantastic.  We 

have had a number of emails of support that are       

fabulous to receive.  Other school colleagues I speak to 

across Wales have not had quite the same level of    

support and understanding that we have had.  Thank 

you very much.   

Foundation Phase (FP: Rec-Year 2)  

The return of FP children from Wednesday 24th February has been very successful.  It has 

been wonderful to hear children playing with their friends on the yard once again.   

Breakfast and After School Club  

Breakfast Club and After School Club facilities continue to support parents to work from  

Wednesday 24th February. These can be booked through ParentPay in the usual manner.   

I asked you to only ‘Please only use these facilities if you really need it’.  Once again the 

numbers have been very low.  Thank you.  This makes it so much easier to keep staff and 

children safe in their class bubbles.   

I remind you that Breakfast Club starts at 8am.  Children should arrive at the hall doors 

and will be taken up to their usual classrooms for their breakfast.  This system has been 

very simple to put into practice and the children attending have been so well-behaved and   

sensible. 

Numbers have been very low for After School Club too.  Thank you.  To help support      

parents who may be struggling we have reduced the price of our After School Club to 

£6.00 a session. After School Club finishes at 5.15pm. 
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       Foundation Phase Arrival and Departure Procedures  

 We will continue to have staggered arrivals and departure times. Thank you for  
not arriving more than 5 minutes before your given time. This is to limited      
mixing on the yard. If you have children in more than one year group please     
arrive at the earliest child’s time.  We will arrange for you to collect both children 
at the same time.   

 Please note the change of times on the FP timetable.  Things have run very 
smoothly and so we will try a ten minute stagger from next week Monday 8th 
March. 

 

 

 

 
 

Key Stage 2 (KS2 Year 3-6)  

I am sure that you will have heard that we are hoping for the return of all KS2 pupils on 

Monday 15th March.  We have not had a definite confirmation of re-opening but we 

putting plans in place as the date is so close.  I wanted to share these with you so you can 

plan ahead too.  We are hoping to have confirmation as soon as possible. 

Breakfast and After School Club for children accessing the Hub. 

Breakfast Club and After School Club facilities can be booked through ParentPay in the usu-

al manner.   

Please only use these facilities if you really need it.   

Breakfast Club starts at 8am will take place in hall for KS2 pupils.  Children should arrive at 

the hall doors as usual.   

Numbers have been very low for After School Club too.  Thank you.  To help support      

parents who may be struggling we have reduced the price of our After School Club to 

£6.00 a session. After School Club finishes at 5.15pm. 
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8th March onwards 

Reception  9.00  3.20  

Year 1  8.50  3.10  

Year 2  8.40  3.00 

15th March onwards 

Year 3 9.10  3.30  

Year 4  9.00  3.20 

Year 5  8.50  3.10 

Year 6 8.40 3.00 
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  Safety and Returning to School 

We have updated the Risk Assessment for school and this is available on the 

school website. Links to LA or WG Guidance are also available on the school 

website. 

 Thank you for continuing to wearing masks on the school site, for following 

the signs and staying 2m apart.  We all want to avoid a further lockdown or 

having to close classrooms or the school.  Thank you, too, for not arriving 

too early.  However, I must remind some parents, that you must  leave the 

school site as soon as you have collected your child.  It is important if you 

have younger siblings with you that they stay by your side.  We have 

worked very hard to ensure that children do not mix year group bubbles in 

school time.  It was disheartening to see a number of  children from    

different year groups playing on the yard together after school.  Children 

must not do this.  Children must not play on the equipment on the yard.  

We are staggering access to the equipment for the children from week to 

week to lower the risks of COVID cross-contamination.  Please do not stay 

to have a chat with other parents.   Also, the message from WG was clear.  

Even though  children are returning to school, they should not be mixing 

outside of school, even with children in their class.  Children really are 

good at telling us everything they do at home.   

Thank you for playing your part and supporting us with our procedures.  If 

you have any queries please let us know. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 

  

 (Headteacher)      

 

 

 

Contact us: 01873 853746 

26th March: End of Spring Term  

Monday 12th April: Start of Summer Term  

Monday 3rd May: May Day  

Monday 31st May-Friday 4th June: Half 

Term  

Friday 18th June: Teacher Training  

19th, 20th July: Teacher Training  

20th July: End of Summer Term  

Click  Here 
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